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	Administrative Circular	22 May 1997


	CAR/43


To Administrations of Member States of the ITU


�
Subject:	Proposed approval of 1 draft new Recommendation adopted by Radiocommunication Study Groups 4 and 9 following Study Groups Consultation


At the joint meeting of Radiocommunication Study Groups 4 and 9, held on 15 January 1997, the Study Groups decided to seek adoption of 1 draft new Recommendation by consultation, according to section 10.4 of Resolution ITU-R 1-1 (Decision by Study Group consultation).


As stated in Addendum 1 to Circular Letter 4/LCCE/39�9/LCCE/20, dated 28 February 1997, the consultation period ended on 28 March 1997.


After consultation with the Chairmen of ITU-R Study Groups 4 and 9, and Working Party 4�9S, Figure 5 has been re-instated at the request of two administrations. This figure is the former Figure 4 included in previous version of Recommendation as contained in Chairman’s Report, WP 4�9S, to the January 1997 meeting.


The draft new Recommendation has now been adopted by Study Groups 4 and 9 and the procedure of Resolution ITU-R 1-1, § 10.5, is to be applied. The title and summary of this Recommendation is given in Annex 1.


Having regard to the provisions of § 10.5.1 of Resolution ITU-R 1-1, I should be grateful if you would inform me by 22 August 1997, whether your Administration approves or does not approve this draft Recommendation.


A Member who indicates that the draft Recommendation should not be approved is requested to advise the reason and indicate possible changes in order to facilitate further consideration by the Study Groups during the study period (§ 10.5.4 of Resolution ITU-R 1-1).


�



After the above-mentioned deadline, the Director of the Radiocommunication Bureau will notify the results of this consultation by Administrative Circular and make arrangements for the Recommendation to be published in accordance with Resolution ITU-R 1-1.


A copy of this letter is being sent for information to the ITU-R Sector Members participating in the work of Radiocommunication Study Groups 4 and 9.





	Robert W. Jones


	Director, Radiocommunication Bureau





Annex:�1. Title and summary of the draft Recommendation


Document attached:�Document 4�9/BL/4


Distribution:


-	Administrations of Member States of the ITU


-	Radiocommunication Sector Members participating in the work of Radiocommunication Study Groups 4 and 9


�



ANNEX 1





Draft new Recommendation and summary








Draft new Recommendation ITU-R [Doc. 4/26�9/33(Rev.1)]	Doc. 4�9/BL/4


maximum allowable values of power flux-density at the surface of the earth produced by non-geostationary satellites in the fixed-satellite service used in feeder links for the mobile�satellite service and sharing the same �frequency bands with radio-relay systems


This draft new Recommendation provides the power flux-density limits for the frequency bands in the FSS used for the provision of MSS Feeder links and shared with the fixed service. The recommended values are those adopted at WRC�95 and specified in Table S21�4 in Article S21 of the Radio Regulations.
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